
Daily Preparation 

by Bicknell Young

Today, the first thing, establish the fact that there is but one Mind. There, right 
there, before even you have a chance to take on the ordinary mesmerism of the 
day; establish that day in Divine Science. Let it be unfoldment, not just a period 
of time, not just a routine where you go through things, but get hold. Declare 
and know what is true and reject what is false. Establish your day in 
consciousness and don't let your day establish you. It has no dominion over you 
-- there is no time but eternity.

Time is limitation. The first thing in the morning meet it, because as a rule it 
starts before you are awake. Declare one Mind -- everything is done -- you 
haven't a thing to do if you stick to it -- plenty of time. Begin first thing in the 
morning and know that God's day is the unfoldment of His plan and purpose; 
and it is not a period of time at all. It does not begin nor end. It is inspiration, 
revelation. All the incidents of God's day are already established, provided. They 
follow each other consecutively, scientifically, for they are already arranged.

Creation is already perfect; I do not have to do one thing to it. Do not start 
thinking -- I have this or that to do -- (so much to do). Begin first to know -- know 
before you start -- this day takes me and all creation nearer immortality, not 
nearer the tomb; this day is the very action of omniaction, omnipotence -- this 
day has no presence, but omnipresence; there is no power manifested in it but 
omnipotence and light. There are no problems.

In Christian Science health means wholeness; you do not need to be anything 
but whole. The real meaning of health is nothing wanting, nothing lacking.  I 
have variety, originality, spontaneity. Mind is its own thinker, and I am thinking 
it. Your thinking belongs to God. What we call demonstration is knowing what 
_is_ so clearly that it is no longer hidden by that which appears to be. Do not 
allow your thought to drop into the old theological belief that when so and so 
takes place, all will be well. But rather realize present perfection. There are no 
problems, there is only more of perfection to unfold in the individual thinking, 
and as this unfolds, we experience what we call demonstration.

And do you not see that if you allow yourself to vacillate between hope and fear, 
between confidence and doubt, between trust in God and anxiety, and do not 
trust God with your whole heart, you are delaying your healing just so much? It 
is practically certain that if you maintain a confident, hopeful, cheerful frame of 
mind, without interruption, for a number of weeks consecutively, beneficial 
physical results will be in evidence. "Why art thou cast down, O my soul? And 



why art thou disquieted within me? Hope thou in God: for I shall yet praise Him, 
who is the health of my countenance, and my God." 

The summation of the matter is: If you want to be well, believe in God and in the 
all-power and all-presence of good; in the essential nothingness and 
impermanency of evil in its every manifestation; cultivate and maintain God-like 
qualities of mind; cast out and refuse to entertain all ungodlike qualities of 
mind, however much excuse there may seem to be for entertaining them; keep 
your confidence in God, and keep on doing it; and, meanwhile, place your sole 
reliance for healing upon Spirit, and withdraw your reliance absolutely from 
matter, whether in the form of drugs, or in any other form, thus honoring the 
Lord your God with your whole trust and with your whole reliance. Follow this 
program faithfully and without cessation; and your reward is sure; and it will 
come in such time as is really for your best good. To carry out this program, do 
not hesitate at any amount of effort, nor at any reasonable expense, nor at any 
sacrifice of worldly plans and pleasures; for that which you will attain as the 
result of this program will be the salvation of your soul, the being made whole 
and God-like in your consciousness.


